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CHS State Swimming 
Last week 6 students from Evans River travelled to Sydney to compete in the 

CHS State Swimming. All the kids had a great meet with multiple top 10 

finishes and several PB’s. To make finals and have a top 10 finish is a 

fabulous achievement. Congratulations to Aidan and McKinley Arnison who 

will head to Sydney to compete at the All School State Swimming Carnival. 

 

Results from the carnival: 

• Aidan Arnison 16yrs Male: 3rd 100m Backstroke, 8th 100m Breastroke, 

7th 100m Freestyle, 7th 200m Freestyle and 9th 50m Freestyle. 

• McKinley Arnison 16-19yrs Female MC: 5th 50m Freestyle, 1st 100m 

Freestyle, 1st 50m Freestyle, 4th 50m Butterfly and 3rd 5om Backstroke. 

• Jaiden Cooper 14yrs Male: 27th 100m Breaststroke. 

• Paige Dalby 12-15yrs Female MC: 7th 100m Freestyle, 6th 50m 

Freestyle, 7th 50m Butterfly, 7th 50m Backstroke and 7th 100m 

Backstroke. 

• Sophia Hudson 12yrs Female: 19th 100m Butterfly, 16th 100m 

Backstroke and 19th 200m Freestyle. 

• Abbie Yourell 16yrs Female: 5th Open 800m Freestyle, 20th 100m 

Freestyle, 10th 400m Freestyle, 11th 100m Backstroke, 16th 200 

Individual Medley and 9th 200m Freestyle. 

 

Congratulations to all of these students who represented our school so well. 

Thanks to Rebecca Yourell for the results and photos. 

 

Shakespeare Seminar 
HSC Advanced English students had the opportunity to experience live 

theatre and participated in a Bell Shakespeare workshop in Sydney. 

School Photos 
Envelopes have gone home with students for school photos which will take 

place on Monday 29th May. The date on the envelopes is incorrect but they 

are still to be used. Please return the envelopes to the photographer on photo 

day, not to the office.  

 

Mothers Day Stall 
There are still some gifts left from the Mothers Day Stall which will be 

available for purchase Friday morning at the Uniform Store (8:30-9:30am). 

IMPORTANT NOTE 
Please be reminded that students are NOT 

to arrive at school before 8:30am as there is 

NO SUPERVISION prior to this time.  
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2/3 Jingir Jingir 
Students in 2/3 Jingir Jingir have been busy working collaboratively in a group 

to design and construct an arcade game in Science. Their arcade game had 

to be made from recycled materials and use a push or pull force to play. 

Students had a great time testing their own games as well as playing each 

other’s games. 

 

K-6 Cross Country 
Our annual K-6 Cross Country will be held on Friday 12th May beginning at 

11:30am, weather permitting.  Parents and carers are most welcome to 

attend. Please sign in at the Office. Come dressed in house colours.  

 

Year 8 Tiger Island 
Year 8 students studying Indonesian had the opportunity to go to Dreamworld 

to visit the Sumatran tigers at Tiger Island. Through studies in Indonesian, 

students learn about the various tigers at Dreamworld and the plight of the 

endangered Sumatran tiger. Students also enjoyed the rides and thrills of the 

park.   

UNE Open Day Visit 
In the second week of this term Mr Hayward took 

a small group of Year 12 students to University of 

New England’s Open Day in Armidale. We took a 

small bus and joined students from Lismore High 

School. 

 

On the way we stopped at the National Marine 

Science Centre in Coffs Harbour before having a 

tour of the Southern Cross University Campus. 

They provided a free lunch before heading up the 

range to Armidale.  

 

When we arrived in Armidale we were taken to 

Robb College where we were staying the night.  

 

Both dinner and breakfast were provided by the 

university in student college accommodation. 

Following breakfast on the Friday we were free to 

roam the university, taking tours of the campus, 

talking to students and lecturers about courses we 

were interested in and getting a general feel for 

the place. 

 

The whole trip was a great opportunity and well 

worth it. Thank you to Mr Hayward for organising it 

for us. Ruby Scott, Yr 12. 

 

K-6 Peer Support 
Next Monday, students from Year 1 to 6 will begin 

participating in our annual Peer Support program 

as part of their Personal Development and Health 

program. The Peer Support program provides a 

fun and engaging opportunity for students to learn 

about issues such as bullying, relationships and 

self-image. Students in Year 6 will lead students 

from Years 1 to 5 in a series of weekly lessons. 

This year, the program delivered by the Year 6 

students is called Stronger Together - A module 

focusing on Anti-Bullying. This week students 

started their training program in preparation for the 

Peer Support program to begin next week.   

Diary 
 

Week 4 Term 2, 2023 (Week B) 

15 May 7-10 Parent Teacher Evening 4:30pm-6:00pm 

 Love Bites Year 10 

15-17 May Trade Ready Program 

16 May Perfect Presence  Year 9 

 CHS Lawn Bowls Gala Day Evans Head 

 Year 10 Healthy Relationships Police Yth Liaison 

17 May Project Rockit Year 8 

 Len Diett Rugby Shield Evans Head 

18 May Yr 7 Waratah Award Canoeing Expedition Evans Head 

19 May CHS Zone Cross Country Evans Head 

  

Week 5 Term 2, 2023 (Week A) 

22 May Len Diett Rugby Shield Evans Head 

23 May Perfect Presence  Year 9 

24 May Athletics Carnival  7-12 

 NCPSSA Netball Trials Coffs Harbour 

 Aviation Careers Expo Ballina Airport 

25 May Sanctuary Cove Boat Show Marine 8:00am-3:30pm 

 Timber Tech Industry Visit 9:00am-3:30pm 

26 May Year 10 Vaccinations 

 RCG Training 
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Len Diett Round 1 & 2 
This week the Evans River K-12 Under 13 and 

Under 15s Rugby Union teams competed in round 

1 and 2 of the Len Diett Shield. The Len Diett 

Shield is a Northern Rivers high school Rugby 

Union competition with 8 schools currently 

competing. 

 

On Monday our teams took on Lindisfarne 

Anglican College at Evans with the U/13s playing 

first. Judah Heath opened the scoring with a 

brilliant solo effort to put Evans River ahead. This 

sparked our Tweed opponents into action with 

their backline lighting the oval up moving the ball 

extremely well and scoring some excellent tries. 

Evans rallied hard and eventually went down 44-

10.  

 

In the U/15s it was seesawing battle with 

Lindisfarne going out to an early lead with some 

strong forward play, however Evans bounced 

back with some slick back plays seeing Latrell 

Gordan scoring a hattrick. In the end Lindisfarne 

took out the game winning 22-17. 

 

On Wednesday it was round 2 and again we 

played host, this time to Emmanuel Anglican 

College. In the 13s, Emmanuel where short 

players, with Evans River showing excellent 

sportsmanship lending them players to ensure 

they had enough for a game. Evans started slowly with Emmauel dominating 

early and scoring 3 quick tries. In the second half Evans rallied together with 

Hayden Graham, Charlie Comerford and Riley Mason having an outstanding 

game to keep Evans in the contest. Unfortunately, Emmanuel was too strong 

taking the game 29-12. 

 

In the U/15s Evans started strong with some hard running from Max Ticknor, 

Luke Stewart, Hunter Sykes and Lachlan Swansborough making metres with 

ease. This set the platform for our classy backline lead by Cooper Pendrigh to 

tear Emmanuel apart and set up some amazing team tries. Jordan Koroheke 

was excellent at lineout time and lead the team around the park with aid from 

Brad Felsch. In the end most of the game was one way traffic with Evans 

scoring 7 tries winning 37-0. An outstanding team effort, putting the rest of the 

competition on notice.  

 

A big thankyou must be made to Mr Walker, who refereed both games on 

Monday and Wednesday. Mr Burrows who warmed the teams up in his 

strategic consultancy role also need special mention. Next week our teams 

take on Woodlawn on Wednesday at Evans River. Best of luck to all involved, 

no doubt you will proudly represent Evans River K-12.  

 

Year 9 Textiles 
Year 9 have finished their first textiles project. Students learned a range of 

colouration and decoration techniques last term, including dyeing, screen 

printing and hand embroidery. They then gathered inspiration and designed a 

bag. They look amazing! Well done Year 9. 

K-6 AWARDS Term 2, Week 2 

Kindy 
Jumigum 

    

Kindy 

Woogooloom 

Hunter 

Atta-Singh 

Broxtyn 

Martin 

Lacey 

McLeod 

Aria 

Wells 

1 

Jenna Jenna 

Jahlila 

Bower 

Eleanor 

Thorn 

Delilah 

Cassidy 

Valentino 

James 

2 

Gweeuhn 

Archie 

Asbey-Palmer 

Heidi 

Bennett 

Amalia 

Fayle 

Joey 

Spencer 

2/3 

Jingir Jingir 

Matilda 

McLeod 

Kolby 

George 

Indira 

Chapman 

Ruby 

Knight 

3/4 

Guhgun 

Amara 

Alderman 

Grace 

McDonald 

Tristan 

O’Reilly 

Shilah 

Riley 

4/5 
Gunum 

Lillian  

Lewis 

Jai 

Morgan 

Willow 

Price 

Cody 

Anderson 

5/6 Goojoohn 

Jellum  

Nicholas 

Corbett 

Jayda 

Lane 

Amelie 

Lawrence 

Ayla 

Gill 

5/6 
Dirruwung 

Maesea 

Cooper 

Sunny 

Mackinnon 

Will 

O’Connell 

Hamish 

Peters 



Toast at the Canteen 
8:30-8:50am, Monday, Tuesday & Friday;  

sponsored by the P&C,  

IGA & MRNC Food Bank 

 
Principal:  Rob Walker B:Ed:, M:Ed  
Email:  evansriver-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  Cypress Street, Evans Head NSW 2473 
Website: www.evansriver.nsw.edu.au Phone:  02-6682 6666 

Parent Portal Login 
 

https://evansriver-c.sentral.com.au/

portal/login  

 
 
Most permission notes are going home via the 
School Stream App so make sure you have 
downloaded it & have notifications switched on. 

 

Uniform Store 2023 
Fridays 8:30-9:30am Performance Hall 

Eftpos Available 

https://evansriver-c.sentral.com.au/portal/login
https://evansriver-c.sentral.com.au/portal/login

